
Newsletter 36 01926 640326 

Friday 8th July 2022       admin2064@welearn365.com 

School Meals - Year 2 
If you have a child in Year 2, you will be aware that they are    

entitled to a school meal under the Universal Infant Free School 
Meal scheme.  As the entitlement applies to children in Year R, 

Year 1 and Year 2 only, this entitlement will end for your child on 
21 July 202.  If you would like your child to continue to have a 
school meal in September, the cost per day is £2.30. Please see 
the letter sent home this week via email for further information. 

You will continue to receive a free school meal if you have        
previously registered with the free school meals office. Please    
contact the school office if you are unsure if you are currently       

registered. 
School Meals - Cost from September 2022 

We have today been informed by our external catering company 
that the cost of a school meal will increase with effect from     

September 2022 to £2.30 per day. 
If you think you may be eligible to register for a free school meal 

please find further information at https://
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-

meals 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals


As part of our 'Take One Picture' Art week, we had the exciting opportunity to have a private workshop 
with the National Gallery in London. Fiona, a Gallery Educator, showed us photos that helped us to 

understand where the gallery is located and what it looks like inside. She then took us on a virtual walk 
through the museum. As part of the tour, Fiona focused our attention on an individual painting and 

brought it to life through interactive storytelling.  

I know a storm is coming 
because of the big, black 
clouds. Isla 

Following our gallery tour, we've spent time 
slowly revealing and exploring Claude-Joseph 

Vernet's 'A Shipwreck in Stormy Seas'. This has 
linked beautifully to our current learning topic 
'On the beach' and our recent exploration of 

Shakespeare's 'The Tempest' which has resulted 
in the children being able to articulate some 

lovely responses to the painting.   

The boat is falling down 
because of the waves. 
Like a brick. Alma 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 
Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 



The waves are coming. I 
think the people are in 

danger. 

My favourite part is 
the boat. It looks 
like it will crash  
into the rocks. 

Over the week, we are going to learn about    
printing and will experiment with making waves 

sculptures. The children will also investigate    
colour mixing and learn about the colour wheel 

before picking out appropriate colours to        
represent a storm.   

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 
Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 



 

This week the children took part in a range of creative activities as part of our school Arts week. 
We looked at the painting 'A Shipwreck on Stormy Seas' by Claude-Joseph Vernet. To begin with 
the children looked closely at the painting and talked about what they liked and disliked about 
it. They then listened to some selected pieces of classical, instrumental music and decided which  
music would fit best with the painting and it's subject. Following this they explored a range of    

percussion instruments and grouped them into different parts of the storm e.g rain, clouds and the 
sea. They played music to accompany a small group who acted out a story to bring the painting to 
life,  thinking carefully about the scene before and after the storm. The children created their own 
scenery using the technique of Batik (a wax resist technique,) to capture the movements of the sea 
during the storm. They finally tied all the elements together producing a short, musical performance 

of their interpretation of Vernet’s ‘A Shipwreck on Stormy Seas’.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 
Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 



 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 
Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 
 

We will be submitting information 
about the children’s Take One Picture 

project learning to the National     
Gallery at the beginning of the        

Autumn Term, so that staff at the   
gallery can see how Vernet’s painting 
has inspired the children and helped 
them to develop their textiles skills. 



 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 
Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 
 

This week the children have 
been enjoying lots of extra art 
as it is art week. They had an 

online tour of the National 
Gallery with our own guide, 

Bethan, who led a great     
session and knowledgably   

answered the children's   
questions. She introduced the 
class to a painting by Claude 
Vernet called 'A Shipwreck in 

Stormy Seas.'  

The children have been using this 
painting as their inspiration for 
a number of activities in class, 
including poetry and suspense 

writing. 

They created colour wheels 
and learned about primary, 

secondary and tertiary       
colours.  They learned about 
contrasting colours and will 
use these later in the week 
when they work on our art 
project - 3-dimensional fish.  



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 16: Right to privacy 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Miss Singh and our 
Online Safety          

Ambassadors led an  
assembly on Thursday 
reminding our children 
about the rules to keep 

safe online.  They      
announced the winners 

of our design and      
avatar competition.  

Congratulations to 

Josh, Camelia, Immy 
and Lexie.  Online Safety 
Ambassador Demii says 
that ‘we recommend that 
you use an avatar online 

because it can be        
dangerous to share     

personal information 
online. This includes 
your photograph’.  



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture 



Monday 11th July 2022 Bingo! 5 games, with an interval, starting at 3.15pm—Children must be   
accompanied by a parent or carer £1 per book. Refreshments will be served. 

Friday 15th July 2022 Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly at 9.30am 

Thursday 21st July 2022 Break up for Summer holidays 

Friday 22nd July—Friday 2nd September 2022 School Closed for Summer Holidays 

Monday 5th September 2022—School closed for LA  

Designated teacher training (INSET Day) 

School re-opens on Tuesday 6th September 2022 

With best wishes from Mrs Westwood and all the staff at Lighthorne 
Heath Primary School. 

 
We'd like to invite current     

Reception and Nursery         
parents to a 'Stay and Play'   
session on Wednesday 13th   

July between 8.55 and 10am. 
There will be an opportunity to 

join in with a range of            
activities with your child, see 

their learning, talk to staff, join 
in with some songs, as enjoy 
some refreshments at the end. 
We have also invited our new 

Reception starters for           
September to join us.  

Congratulations to Sadiye for being this 
week’s Super Star Reader!  



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Nursery and Reception 

Mrs Hartley’s and Mrs Manley’s Nursery and      
Reception class hero this week is Ben because he 
produced an excellent wave sculpture. Ben      
listened carefully to the instructions and enjoyed 
making his own. He said, 'the waves are getting bigger   
until there is an enormous one!'  

 

Year 1/2/3 

Mrs Hill's and Miss Singh's heroes this week are Niamh 
and Luke, two of our Rights Respecting Schools   
Ammbasadors. We have been very impressed with their 
knowledge about the rights and how they support others 
to understand them too. They have both proven to be   
responsible and take their role seriously, ensuring they 
contribute to and support others. Well done!   

 

Year 4/5/6 

Mrs Cox’s hero this week is Diana. She has settled in 
well to her new class and worked hard in all            
lessons.  Mrs Cox has been particularly impressed           

with her writing and work in art.  Well done, Diana.  

 



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 24: Health and Health Services 


